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DATE:		October 4, 2012

TO:		Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman

FROM:	Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel

SUBJECT:	Claim filed by Matthew Keim  -- REVISED
		Date of incident:	May 16, 2011
		Date claim filed:	October 6, 2011


I request that this matter be referred to the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services to be placed on the agenda for its next meeting to approve the payment of $1,274.44 to Matthew Keim to settle in full his claim against Milwaukee County.

This accident took place on May 16, 2011 near the Health & Human Services Building located at 13th St. and Vliet.

A large garbage dumpster rolled into the claimant’s parked vehicle.  A maintenance supervisor stated that the dumpsters sat up next to the loading docks of the building.  Knowing that the dumpsters could roll, they tied two dumpsters together to restrict the movement during a wind storm.  This did not work during the storm on May 16, 2011 and one of the dumpsters rolled into the claimant’s parked vehicle.    

The claimant’s vehicle is a 2001 Ford Windstar. The vehicle was repaired and State Farm Insurance submitted their subrogation documents. The total amount of damages was $1274.44.
  
The adjustor and the County insurer recommend a total payment of $1,274.44 to Matthew Keim to settle his property damage claim.  Corporation Counsel has reviewed this matter and supports the recommendations to settle all claims arising out of the property damage to this vehicle.


_______________________
Mark A. Grady
Deputy Corporation Counsel

c:	Amber Moreen
	Janelle Jensen
	Jennifer Collins
